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W3C Web Accessibility Initiative (WAI) Comments the ITU Online Consultation: Access to the Internet for Persons with Disabilities
There are many challenges for persons with disabilities in accessing and using the Internet, including:

· Lack of accessibility features in operating systems, web browsers, and other software;

· Difficulties in finding, acquiring, configuring, and using viable assistive technologies;

· Prejudice and stigmatization of persons with disabilities and older people in societies;

· Access barriers in the design of websites, including mobile contents and applications;

In particular the lack of accessibility of websites and web software poses severe challenges to persons with disabilities, because the Web is today the predominant interface to the Internet. In fact, the Web provides unparalleled opportunities for persons with disabilities to fully participate independently and equally in all aspects of society. This includes current web-based information systems, such as mobile website and applications, as well as future technologies such as those based on the Internet of Things.
The Web Accessibility Initiative (WAI) of the World Wide Web Consortium (W3C) maintains a set of guidelines that are internationally recognized as the standard for web accessibility by organizations and governments. These include:
· Web Content Accessibility Guidelines (WCAG) 2.0 – defines accessibility requirements for web content, including text, images, multimedia, forms, and applications, also on mobile;

· User Agent Accessibility Guidelines (UAAG) 2.0 – defines accessibility requirements for web browsers, media players, mobile apps, and assistive technologies that render web content;

· Authoring Tool Accessibility Guidelines (ATAG) 2.0 – defines accessibility requirements for content management systems, editing software, and other tools used to create web content.

The W3C Web Accessibility Initiative (WAI) also develops and maintains accessibility specifications, technical guidance for developers, and educational and awareness-raising materials to support the implementation of these guidelines in a variety of contexts.
In line with the UN Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (UN CRPD), it is essential to ensure implementation of these guidelines, to ensure access to information and services provided on the Web, as a critical part of the Internet. It is also essential to recognize the complementary roles and the increasing convergence of technologies on the Internet. For example, the rapid merging of telephony, television, radio, and the Web, and the propagation of the Web across different industries and devices, requires thorough coordination of standards development to ensure interoperability and compatibility, which in turn improves accessibility for people with disabilities and accelerates the implementation of accessibility in information and communication technologies (ICT) products and services.
More information about the work of the W3C Web Accessibility Initiative (WAI), web accessibility standards and resources, and information about opportunities for participation and collaboration, are available at: https://www.w3.org/WAI/ 
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